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March 30, 2015

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Re:  Carroll County Energy LLC
Case No.: 13-1752-EL-BGN
Permit and Document Submittal
Condition 14

Dear Ms. McNeal:

The Ohio Power Siting Board’s April 28, 2014 Certificate of Environmental
Compatibility and Public Need issued in Case No. 13-1752-EL-BGN incorporated the Notice of
Filing List of Commitments docketed on February 5,2014 and the Joint Stipulation and
Recommendation filed on March 10, 2014, both of which established conditions that are to be
completed prior to certain construction activities.

Condition 14 of the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation provides as follows:

(14) The Applicant shall provide a copy of any floodplain
permit required for construction of this project, or a copy of
correspondence with the floodplain administrator showing that
no permit is required, to Staff within seven (7) days of issuance
or receipt by the Applicant.

Please find attached a copy of the correspondence from Ms. Tammy Dowdell,
Carroll County Flood Plain Administrator to Michael Settineri indicating that no floodplain
permit is required for the Carroll County Energy facility.
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Please call me or Amy Frazier, Associate General Counsel and Manager,
Environmental Permitting, Advanced Power Services (NA) Inc. at 617-456-2209 if you have any
questions regarding this correspondence. Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Mtpdoe M. W s

Stephen M. Howard

SMH/bja

Enclosure

3/30/2015 21486630




' March 19, 2015

Michael Settineri

Vorys, Sater, Seymour and Pease LLP
52 East Gay Street

Columbus, Ohio 43215

Subject: Carroll County Energy LLC
' Dear Mr. Settineri:

To follow up on our conversation on March 18, 201 5 I have reviewed the Carroll County, Ohio -
floodplain maps for the area where the Carroll County Energy electric generation plant will be
located. - My review of the Carroll County floodplain maps indicates that the facility will not be
located in a floodplain and therefore no floodplain permit is required for the Carroll County
Energy facility, to be located at 2022 Kensington Road NE, Carrollton Ohio 44615.

It is also my understanding from our discussion that the facility is a major utility facility
permitted by the Ohio Power Siting Board. Pursuant to Section 3.9(C) of the Carroll County
Floodplain Regulations, “[m]ajor utility facilities permitted by the Ohio Power Siting Board
under Section 4906 of the Ohio Revised Code,” are exempt from the general requirement to
apply for a floodplain development permlt -

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at 330-627-0003.

Sincerely,
Jarrmy W

Tammy Dowdell ,
Carroll County Flood Plain Administrator
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